
Albina Rotary Club Hybrid Meeting  25 May, 2022 

Members Present:   Jenny Clark, Margie Davidson, Jennifer Harbick, Don Jones, Frances Moore, 
Lisa Pickert, Erica Popick-Kevrekrian, Kathryn Weber  

President Lisa opened our meeting at 5:03 P.M. by remarking that Rotary is so well known as a 
model of friendly meetings that it was referenced by the Lifers Club at the state penitentiary!  

MINUTES: The minutes of the 27 April (Lisa/Don) and 11 May (Margie/Jenny) meetings were 
approved as presented. 

OLD BUSINESS 

• Our last SOLVE trash pick-up collected 380 pounds of trash!  Several students joined the 
crew and were very helpful.  We will schedule another pick-up for July. 

• The Eastside Rotary Club Annual Golf Tournament will be on 16 June (a Monday).   
o To sign up a team, download and copy the registration form in the “Upcoming 

events” form, fill it and send it to Sean Berry (address on the form) or Craig 
Lewelling (clewelling@cs.com)   

o Get in touch with Craig (503-319-9112) if you want to volunteer. 

• Lisa reported on her experiences at the District Conference (“It was a hoot to go!”) and 
encouraged us to attend the next one, which will be at Tri City, Oregon (in Douglas 
County).  Jenny did a distance presentation on her work of empowering women. 

Some highlights were hearing from Elizabeth McCormick, the first woman Black 
Helicopter pilot; hearing Joe, “Metal Cowboy”, Kurmaskie telling how he got 1,400 bicycles 
donated for volunteer repair and giving to kids; and listening to the best District 5100 
“How I joined Rotary” slam stories.  –She also met a lot of great people and was invited to 
Alpenfest! 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• Good in the Hood will be held on June 24-26 this year.  In the past, we found that having a 
booth was not a productive way to participate—but maybe we could participate as 
volunteers.  Check them out on https://www.goodnthehood.org/.   The “volunteer” button 
section leads to available jobs and time schedules. 

• Lisa suggested having a small-scale fundraiser by donating our refundable bottles & cans to 
an Albina Rotary Bottledrop account.  She will investigate further and give us the details 
and bags/bag stickers. 

• The Neil Kelly Scholarship awards will be presented on 16 June at the Village Ballroom, 
4:00-5:30 P.M.  Kelly Chacón, a Reed College chemistry professor, will be the guest speaker 
and light refreshments will be served after the main ceremony.  Lisa needs volunteers at 
3:00 P.M. to help set up the room; call her if you want to help—and come to see the 
ceremony if you wish.  The students’ parents will be invited, as well as about 70 people 
who have donated to the scholarships in the last few years. 

Frances suggested that members of the local press should also be invited, and that 
we need to prepare news releases (with photos) for those who don’t accept the invitation.  
We also need to prepare letters with photos and brief descriptions the winners to our 
potential next year supporters—similar to what we did so well last year. 

 
 

mailto:clewelling@cs.com
https://www.goodnthehood.org/


MEMBER REPORTS 

• Katie’s business has formed a golf team to participate in the Eastside Rotary Club Annual 
Golf Tournament! 

• Frances was unable to contact Cyra Sadowl by mail or residential phone. 

The meeting closed at 5:58 with Lisa leading the 4-Way Test.   

Our next Hybrid meeting will be at 5:00 P.M. on June 8th. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Frances Moore, Secretary 
 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

• 13 June:  ---Eastside Rotary Club Annual Golf Tournament at the Glendoveer 
Golf Course (14015 NE Glisan Street).  Registration starts at 11:00 A.M; volunteers will 
come earlier. 

Rotary Golf Classic 

Player Registration Form 2022-2 (1).pdf
 

• 16 June:  --Neil Kelly Awards; Village Ballroom, 704 NE Dekum St, Portland; 
4:00 P.M. 

• 23-25 June ---Good in the Hood; 4815 NE 7th Ave  (Martin Luther King school) 
 


